
CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF VAN BUREN 
PLANNING COMMISSION  

January 9, 2019 
MINUTES 

 
Chairperson Thompson called the meeting to order at 7:31 p.m.  
 
ROLL CALL:   
Present:   Atchinson, Budd, Kelley, Jahr and Thompson. 
Excused:  Boynton and Franzoi.    
Staff:  Director Akers and Secretary Harman.  
Planning Representatives:  None. 
Audience:  One (1). 
 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA: 
Motion Kelley, Jahr second to approve the agenda of January 9, 2019 as presented.   
Motion Carried. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:   
Motion Budd, Kelley second to approve the regular meeting minutes of December 12, 2018 as 
presented.  Motion Carried. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
ITEM # 1 2018 PLANNING COMMISSION ANNUAL REPORT 
 
Director Akers presented the 2018 Planning Commission annual report highlighting three (3) 
significant projects within the Township: the adoption of the Public Participation Plan, the Subaru 
Development project and Piston Automotive moving into an existing facility in the township.  Attached 
to the report is a table of Planning Commission activities for the year 2018. 
 
Commissioners commended Director Akers on a job well done.  No comments from the audience. 
 
Motion Kelley, Atchinson second to recommend to the Township Board of Trustees the 2018 
Planning Commission Annual Report.   
 
Roll Call: 
Yeas: Budd, Atchinson, Kelley, Jahr and Thompson. 
Nays: None. 
Absent: Boynton and Franzoi. 
Motion Carried.  
 
GENERAL DISCUSSION: 
 
ITEM # 1  POTENTIAL ZONING ORDINANCE AMENDMENT REGARDING FENCES 
 
Director Akers discussed a potential zoning ordinance amendment to accommodate front yard fences 
in the OT district.  A current applicant has proposed decorative fencing around their data center for 
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security purposes and are looking for direction to determine if they need to go before the BZA.  
Director Akers explained the request is common for this type of permitted use in the OT district, 
however, front yard fencing is not allowed under the current ordinance.  Director Akers asked the 
Commission for their feedback on a potential ordinance amendment. 
 
Commissioners discussed front yard fencing as an option for data centers in the OT district, fencing 
being for security purposes, the option for fencing to be discretionary with Planning Commission 
review and approval.  Commissioners agreed there is a valid need for the amendment. 
 
Director Akers will meet with Patrick Sloan of McKenna Associates and bring ideas to the January 23, 
2019 Planning Commission meeting. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
 

Motion Kelley, Jahr second to adjourn at 7:45 p.m.   Motion Carried. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Christina Harman 
Recording Secretary 
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